Learning Assessment Committee Meeting, 

Friday, August 31, 2012

1-2:30 pm in F170 Conference Room

Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, Evelyn Lord,   

Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Tina Vasconcellos, Karolyn van Putten, Kathy 

Williamson

- Minutes from 8-31-12 were reviewed and approved

1) Student Success Conference coming up:


- what funds are available


- who can go Oct 3-5 - Oct. 5th is optional


- deadline is this week - by today



- Karolyn will go for sure


- Mildred & Tina will also register today

2. Assessment week

- in the near future, should have a session for just mapping ILO's


- what has to happen:



- super user needs to add to TS operations 



- then needs to distribute template to all workspaces



- it will be then pretty easy to map (basically will be a check box)

- Pres.  asked if College Council will need to approve ILOs1st?


- no, this is a Senate item - not for Council to be involved, save to tell them as a formality

- ILOs will go to senate next Tues. for vote

- Mildred asked who reviews Student Services? Same group as in instructional side

- Mildred is considering joining the reviewing group

- reviewing team did not ask for compensation last year 


- Chair suggested to Pres, & VPI $1K/each for compensation

- last year we spent $8K, possibly need more for stipends this year

- cabinet agenda for assessing in Dist - Tina will follow up - suggesting they advocate for finding $ for assessment in all colleges in District

- Manning Assessment Week

Wed: Karolyn, Tina, Vina, Mildred, Ann

Thurs: Kathy/David (divide time). Evelyn. Karolyn, Tina, Vina

Fri: Cheli, David, Kathy, Karolyn, Tina, Vina

- discussed that we needed to have handouts, templates on hand, and that we had to concentrate on filling up the SLO and assessment plan slots  

- Tina will scan which departments, programs, services are very far out of compliance and will give the list to appropriate deans - also share w/Kathy and David to zoom in on who's needy and to Karolyn, who will send out appropriate emails. 

4. Report on Curriculum Inst. SLO Presession:

- On looking back over her notes, Karolyn had been impressed with how "dialogue" was the heart of the assessment process, and the lack thereof on our campus and in our culture

- we agreed and discussed ways we could sitr some up:


- In a conversation with the Pres, she suggested using Flex Days


- but this won't really work - we need a more engaging process, more


 inter-  and intra- dialogue that becomes institutionalized

- perhaps agonized in dept. meetings and any other regular meetings, along with documentation

- we discussed other possible venues

- College Council?

- who would be responsible for preparing agenda for these sessions? 

- Evelyn came up with the idea of an actual launch party at Bistro 

- cte. was very enthusiastic about this and

Karolyn will tell Pres, & urge her to help make this possible, 


- also to make sure 
we are inclusive in our invites


- should be soon, within 30 days

- should get a progress poster for display of our assessment progress for the campus


should there be different posters for SLOs, ILOs, ass/t, etc?


- posters should be ready for launch party


- posters should display progress over last year

- Other discussions:

- how often need to assess what? We need to clarify this for ourselves and college

- since now having curriculum review - can we somehow link assessment to review?

- really need to articulate that capstone, core courses should be minimum

- makes sense to do 1 SLO per course every year

- need to document what depts. are doing over college, so we have evidence of work being done (papers, templates, preparation for entering into TaskStream, etc.) even if not posted in TaskStream

- should we have a binder?

- Pres. is planning to revise program review template to include PLOs

- Mildred suggested RP group might have a template to use especially for student services - she will look into that

- Evelyn mentioned preparation of an assessment template for new program review and that questions in TaskStream be able to be copied into program review to avoid duplication of documentation

- bring copies of handouts to assessment week to give to participants

- should provide URLs where web site/tutorials are

Mildred brought up a discussion of starting to more fully practice integrating student services  assessment  with the academic side
How could we address assessment as a group? Perhaps a side-by-side approach? - as in comparing how specific issues would look to both

Tina: when done side-by-side: would realize that the language/terminology used could be different. (eg: rubric vs something else like Likert scales)

      This should be ongoing, in order to engage services side more fully.

- Perhaps we might try this approach for nov 14, 15, 16?

Tina also pointed out that we need to bring classified folks more into the loop,

     not so much for assessment week, where we're trying to get actual work 

     done, but maybe at some different venue?

- We don't want services side to feel like the proverbial stepchild

- There was more discussion as to how this could be done:

- Should we have someone from each side at each presentation?

- Actually, workshop participants would rather learn only what they needed to know - for TS input - argument for non integration

- Probably not necessary to have this dual approach at each session

- We've found it greater success at getting work done in homogenous groups

- Do we just need a greater awareness?

- We should find a way to try it out

- The problem is that there's no longer much of any instruction workshops going on

- We definitely need to have reps from services at working sessions

- The launch party could be a good start to include the integration process

Funding
No answer on fund requests yet

President is looking for $13, 14K 

Program Assessment

- We don't have a workspace for Liberal Arts

- Though it's deactivated, students are still earning it

- We need to remove several programs no longer earned

- Someone has to take ownership of multi-discipline programs


- most of these are staffed with Part-Timers

Report on handholding:

- All parties have been emailed 

- To date have had only one appointment and several call-backs

LAC Website
- help is needed to maintain LAC website

- Kathy  volunteered

- will begin with this semester

Set time for Reviewing TS submissions
- Will begin TS review sessions after our meeting on the 28th

Discussion on ILO 'global' issue

- Do we need to change the Global ILO?

- Should we add the word 'global' or some phrase including it, or is what we wrote adequate?

- We do not particularly restate tittles in other ILOs

- Mostly felt we should keep statement 'as is'

- Karolyn will respond to faculty inquiry
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